Communications Group Meeting 12th November 2019

- 1. The Parish Council Facebook page was discussed in relation to having a level playing field when mentioning any donations from local businesses, it is considered that it should be kept on a level playing field however the communication group felt that it was important to Highlight local businesses that were supporting PC projects as much as possible. Care will be taken in the future.
- 2. Counsellors Rawlinson and Walsh will meet next week to finalise the draft for the village update, they will engage with the clerk to put this in place. The following articles will be included if possible.

CW To include small article to welcome counsellors George and Castro and to offer congratulations to Councillor Thomas on the latest addition to her family.

ZR to engage with Malcolm Buller for an article on the recent 125-year exhibition to include details from MP Helen Grant (possible pictures to be included) and also to request from Malcolm an update on road safety and the 20 mph zone.

PR to provide an article on the fireworks event.

PS to provide an article on works carried out by the payback team and an update on the parade. (Possible before and after pictures could be included).

ZR to include the Parish Council statement in relation to the Borough Council local plan review.

ZR to engage with Clerk to include the advertisement for the new clerk's position.

The group is aiming to have the update ready for distribution at the start of December.

3. The group discussed the need for a chairman as no communication had been had from the previous chairman. It was highlighted the need for full council to be made aware of this vacant position.

The next meeting will be arranged early in January. TBC